
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
The meeting was called to order by the Secretary Frank Frenzel, minutes were read, voted on, 
motion by Larry to accept them as read, 2nd by Stan. Minutes passed. 
 
Treasurer’s Report:   $3,176.03 No outstanding debits at this time. 
 
Damage Report: Extra Drain hit some RTI cables that were well marked in Halsey. City of 

Bend had 5 hits, no locates were called in! Yikes that has to HURT! 
  
Standards Report: When in Doubt Call It In! We are waiting for a report from Tobin about 

the discussion we had at our last meeting pertaining to Calling for Locates 
when cleaning ditches?  

  
 There has been some issues with Emergency Locates being called in. The 

power company has called in emergency locates like 3 times and even 
after locates have been completed the job still isn’t done. One member 
reports They have called Emergency Locates late at night (Like at 
Midnight) and the gas Company hasn’t replied back to him, no Ph. Call, 
E-Mail, or anything letting him know if they have stuff or not or when 
they may be out to locate.  

 
State Council Report:     None. 

 
P & E Report:   July 12-15 is the Linn County Fair in Albany. We will have Sun Glasses 

and Tees for the event. Larry brought along some new types of hats for us 
to look over. We liked them and Larry made a motion to order 72 of them, 
Frank 2nd. Motion passed. Lets get them ordered. 

Old Business: 85 people attended the Dinner. It appeared to be once again a Big Hit. 
Great Job to all who helped out with it!   

 
New Business:  Nothing on the Horizon at this point. ELUCC picked up the lunch today.  
 
Projects: Lot of construction on Airway Road between Safeway and Russel Drive in 

Lebanon. With road closures on Russel Drive East up to Franklin St. Also 
further down where Russel turns into River Road for the new Water 
Treatment Plant and intake sight. A temp. stop light has been installed at 
the intake sight to avoid flagging and keep that part of the road down to 
one lane 24/7. Please E-mail any new projects to Frank at 
ffrenzel@ci.lebanon.or.us.   
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Next Meeting: Will be at the Elite Korner Kitchen here in Beautiful Down Town 
Lebanon. Thursday August 3rd, 2017’  

Frank Frenzel       
Secretary/Treasurer ELUCC 
City of Lebanon 

 
ATTEDENCE 

Frank Frenzel        City of Lebanon 
Larry Nelsen        Van Lee Construction 
Joyce Nelson        RTI 
Stan Smith        City of Sodaville 
Karl Frink        City of Brownsville 
 
 


